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December 12, 2023 
 
The Honorable Senator Rachel May 
198 State Street, LOB Suite 803 
Albany, New York 12247 
 
Dear Senator May & the Committee on Cities 2, 
 

I am President & CEO of Feeding Westchester, the food bank that serves Westchester County, 
and I want to thank the Committee for having this important conversation. Poverty impacts all communities 
in our state, without exception. In spite of the fact that Westchester County has much wealth, there is also 
much poverty, need and food insecurity. In fact, seven communities in our county have double-digit 
poverty levels. However, this is a false framework. The federal definition of poverty is out of touch with the 
reality faced by our neighbors.  
 

I am pleased to have the opportunity to share some details to frame the struggle our fellow 
Westchester County neighbors have in putting food on their tables. Food insecurity and the fear of hunger 
is why Feeding Westchester exists...and the problem is greater than ever. Today, we are providing food 
through more than 220,000 neighbor visits every month. 

 
We ask that you: 

• Continue strong support for Fund Nourish New York, at $75M  

• Fund the Hunger Prevention and Nutrition Assistance Program (HPNAP) at $64M (which we’re 
grateful to see aligns with the Assembly’s Fiscal Year 2024 One House Budget)  

• Establish a state SNAP minimum benefit program ensuring no New York SNAP recipient receives 
less than $100 per month in vital nutrition assistance. (A.6214 / S.7663)   

• Some New York residents, including the 74,000 Westchester County residents who rely on support 
from SNAP (Supplemental Nutrition Assistance Program), receive as little as $23/month to buy 
groceries for their family  

• We also ask that you provide funding for universal school meals, nourishing children's bodies and 
minds, and eliminating the stigma of hunger. (A.1941 / S.1678)   

 
 In 2019, Feeding Westchester distributed 10 million pounds of food (the equivalent of 8 million meals). 

For the each of the past three years, we have doubled that number, averaging over 20 million pounds 
annually (17 million meals). While we couldn’t be prouder of our service increase, realization of a growing 
unmet need is troubling: to fully supply all Westchester County residents in need identified by the ALICE 
report, we would need to increase our annual distribution to 35M lbs.  
 

That, is what keeps us up at night. I thank you for the opportunity to share my testimony and will be 
happy to follow up with any supporting information should it be requested.  

 
With gratitude, 

  

Karen C. Erren  
President & CEO  










